Dear Harold:

Your mailings of March 25 and 26 came in yesterday.

No hurry about the new transcript for 1/22/64, since we have no real idea what it's about, even from your memos. Thanks for thinking of us. Let me know any costs.

The attached Chronicle clipping of a Maxine Cheshire story on Nixon gifts naturally is garbled at the critical point. We would appreciate a copy of the Post's story if you clipped it and still have it around.

Reason is that the mails have fouled up our subscription renewal with the Post.

Our subscription was due to expire Feb. 24, and I sent in a renewal order for 6 months and a check for \$45 on Feb. 13.

The Post continued coming through March 4, then stopped, and we've received nothing since.

On March 17 I sent in a second renewal order for 6 months with another check for \$45) and asked that they ignore the original order and tear up the check if it arrived since I had ordered the bank to stop payment on it.

Up through yesterday still nothing had come in, so it looks like there's a real foul up of some kind. In any case I shall wait another week or so before writing them again.

Meanwhile, we've had no Post since the issue of March 4. As far as we've been able to guess, we need protection only on the Cheshire story.

Thanks very much if you can supply ...

Best,

jdw